URBAN VISION PARTNERSHIP FORUM
30th June, 2008
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Peter Roberts - Academy for Sustainable Communities 

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Bob Osborne, Dave Tinker, Steven Lee, Richard Wynne, Paul Mallinder and Dave Spencer.

2.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Forum, held on 31st March, 2008, be approved as a correct record.

3.
DELIVERING THE SKILLS AND KNOWLEDGE FOR SUSTAINABLE COMMUNITIES

The Forum received a presentation from Professor Peter Roberts, the Chair of the Academy for Sustainable Communities (ASC), with regard to the necessary skills and knowledge required in terms of delivering sustainable communities.  The presentation focused on the following key themes:-

· Context 

· Sustainable development 

· Importance of place and people 

· Components of place shaping and sustainable communities

· Place shaping skills and knowledge 

· Educating and training professionals 

· Overview  of Academy for Sustainable Communities activities 

Councillor Derek Antrobus thanked Professor Roberts for his presentation, and said it provided a useful focus for the Forum to consider how it progressed the issue of sustainable communities, particularly in relation to worklessness, and meeting capacity issues across all directorates, together with marketing expansion possibilities for Urban Vision.  It was suggested that a Working Group of appropriate members be established to develop ideas along these lines, with a view to fostering links with the ASC, and ensure that they are achieved.  

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Professor Peter Roberts be thanked for his presentation, the contents of which were noted.



(2) THAT Bill Taylor and Graham Cowley be requested to establish a working group to look at how issues in relation to sustainable communities can be taken forward.

4.
SALFORD CITY COUNCIL CORPORATE ISSUES

Councillor Derek Antrobus reported that the City Council had recently appointed Paul Walker to the new position of Director of Sustainable Development, and he would commence his duties on 8th September, 2008.  


Rob Pickering reported that the City Council’s Internal Audit Division had undertaken the investigation into existing partnership arrangements, the findings of which concluded that they were suitably managed.  It was indicated that a copy of the full report would be circulated to Members in due course.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

5.
URBAN VISION BUSINESS UPDATE

Bill Taylor reported that in terms of the capital programme 30% of design work was for the City Council with the remaining 70% for external clients.  In terms of construction engineering work this was primarily for the City Council, amounting to approximately 90% of the total.  He said this situation had a potential risk for future business growth.  


John Spink reported that a review of the Capital Programme 2008/09 was currently being undertaken so as to ensure that projects contained within it could be realised. 

Bill Taylor reported that a large amount of work was being undertaken in relation to the Building Schools for the Future Programme, as well as in conjunction with the Learning and Skills Council (LSC).  The Forum were advised of the ongoing development of strategic partnerships, the opening of a Urban Vision office in Solihull and the employment of new staff in North Wales.  In conclusion Bill Taylor commented that, in managing and developing the external market of Urban Vision, there was an equally important need to monitor the internal one.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

6.
BUDGET EFFICIENCIES 2008/09

Bill Taylor reported that a key area of activity in terms of achieving budget efficiencies for the year was reducing, and minimising, sickness absence levels.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

7.
THINK EFFICIENCY PROGRAMME

Rob Pickering reported that the Think Efficiency Programme was ongoing, and there was always a need to look at ways of maximising efficiency.  He said that further reports on this matter would be presented to the Forum in the future as appropriate.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

8.
VALUE FOR MONEY REVIEW 2008

Bill Taylor submitted a report, which provided an illustration of the value for money in respect of the professional, and operational services, provided by Urban Vision to the City Council.  The report provided details of Urban Visions key achievements to date, as well as its corporate contribution.  Bill Taylor added that it was hoped that a more concise version of the report could be produced, and given a wider circulation.  

John Spink commented that the value for money review as detailed in the report provided valuable evidence for the forthcoming comprehensive performance assessment (CPA) evaluation.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

9.
URBAN VISION SERVICE DELIVERY PLAN 2008/09

Submitted the Urban Vision Partnership Service Delivery Plan 2008/09 - Working Towards Our Urban Vision.  


Gary Rearden sought clarification as how the Forum would wish questions from Elected Members to be dealt with.  Councillor Derek Antrobus replied that procedures currently operated by the Environment Directorate were an example of good practice, and said these should be introduced for Urban Vision.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.




(2) THAT Gary Rearden be requested to liaise with the Deputy Director Environment with regard to procedures for dealing with queries raised by Elected Members, and if these can be adopted by Urban Vision, and submitted a report on the outcome of this, to the next meeting of the Forum.

10.
PERFORMANCE SUMMARY

Charlotte Heap submitted a report containing details of the performance of Urban Vision during May, 2008, together with key improvement themes, and the current targets for these.  

Councillor Derek Antrobus referred to the performance indicators in relation to regulatory services, in particular the one relating to “percentage of appeals allowed against the refusal of planning applications”.  He said there was a need to clarify the purpose of this indicator, and whether it was an accurate measure of performance.  Gary Rearden commented that it was only a local indicator, so there was the scope to change, or amend, it.  Councillor Derek Antrobus said it would be of more value if the indicator measured whether the City Council had been found to be unreasonable in its decision to refuse any planning applications.


Gary Rearden reported that the Urban Vision Service Delivery Plan 2008/09 was a living document, and made the work programme, and its monitoring, more focused.  He commented however that, in drawing up the plan a number of performance indicators had been identified that, were no longer national indicators, therefore did not serve any real purpose, as a result he suggested these should no longer be monitored.  Councillor Derek Antrobus said in principle he agreed with this suggestion, but sought assurance that a measure as to, how accessible the city streets were to persons with a disability, remained.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted; and the new format be welcomed.




(2) THAT copies of the report be circulated to all Members of the City Council, on a monthly basis.




(3) THAT the performance indicator in relation to the percentage of appeals allowed against the refusal of planning applications be evaluated, as summarised above, and the outcome of this, be reported to the next meeting of the Forum.



(4) THAT Gary Rearden be requested to identify any performance indicators  regarded as no longer being relevant, and report his findings to the next meeting of the Forum, so as to enable a decision to be made as to whether these should be continued to be monitored.

11.
FEEDBACK OF KEY ISSUES FROM MONTHLY MONITORING MEETINGS

Details were provided on the following key issues, which had arisen from the monthly monitoring meetings:-

· Client/partner group for all directorates had been established, to act as a forum to discuss key issues which impact on the activities of Urban Vision.

· Review of complaints procedure was being undertaken, with a view to highlighting current failings, as well as highlighting good practice, and building upon this.

· Annual audit of performance indicators, and the progress that had been achieved.


RESOLVED:
 THAT the information be noted.

12.
STREET LIGHTING

Councillor Derek Antrobus referred to the development of a model for the management and maintenance of the street lighting programme. Bill Taylor replied that the draft model had now been drawn up, and following its submission to the Director of Customer and Support Services it would be presented to the Forum.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

13.
GREATER MANCHESTER GEOLOGICAL UNIT

Chris Findley referred to the recent assessment of the performance of the Greater Manchester Geological Unit (GMGU) which had provided positive feedback. 


RESOLVED:
THAT copies of the performance assessment of the GMGU be circulated to all Members of the Forum.
14.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Forum would be held on Monday, 29th September, 2009, at Salford Civic Centre, Swinton, commencing at 12 noon.




(2) THAT the following items be placed on the agenda for that meeting:-

· Development and provision of skills in terms of sustainable communities (see Minute 3(2).

· Evaluation of procedures for Elected Member referrals and queries (see Minute 9(2)).

· Evaluation of the need to continue monitoring specific performance indicators (see Minute 10(4)).

· Development of model for street lighting programme (see Minute12).
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